
     

 

 

 

  

Services & Events  

Wednesday, Jan. 11:  

5:30pm Evening Prayer Service 

 

 

Sunday, Jan. 15:   

Guest Celebrant:The Rev. Anne Fowler 

  8:00am   Holy Eucharist 

10:00am   Holy Eucharist w/Music,  

    Sunday School & Child Care 

 
Wednesday, Jan. 18:  

5:30pm Evening Prayer Service 

 

 

Sunday, Jan. 22:   

  8:00am   Holy Eucharist 

10:00am   Holy Eucharist w/Music,  

    Sunday School & Child Care 

 
Wednesday, Jan. 25:  

5:30pm Evening Prayer Service 

 

 

Sunday, Jan. 29:  

  8:00am   Holy Eucharist 

10:00am   Holy Eucharist w/Music,  

    Sunday School & Child Care 

Annual Meeting to follow  

  The Mustard Seed 

Letter from the Rector  

 

 

 

ñIn those days, we finally chose to walk like giants & hold the world in arms 
grown strong with love & there may be many things we forget in the days to 
come, but this will not be one of them.ò      
           ï Brian Andreas  
 

 

With Gratitude 
 

I want to thank our vestry for their hard work these last several weeks, as they 
worked to present a balanced budget for 2017. That has meant finding ways 
to tighten our expenses even more than we have already, and will mean being 
creative around some fundraising ideas for a spring event. Now we will need 
as a parish to live into those adjustments together with good cheer and some 
understanding that our expectations will need adjusting as well (particularly 
of staff who will be working with fewer hours). Itôs time to be our best  
ñSt. Bartôsò selves ï pitching in where we can, and getting creative about  
new approaches ï I imagine there will be plenty of opportunities for both in 
the upcoming months! 
 
The Annual Meeting  
 

The last Sunday in January is our Annual Meeting; we will go over the  
2017 budget in detail, vote on that as well as elect new vestry officers and  
members, delegates to diocesan convention 2017 and more. Itôs our hope  
that this meeting will be a time to talk about the issues that are important  
to us as a parish. The goal is for us to have that report prepared enough in  
advance of the meeting that you can have a chance to read it beforehand.  
It will be available electronically before the meeting, and if at all possible, 
there will be print versions available for pick-up the Sunday prior. Of course 
that means that we need the reports into the office well ahead of time, and 
Meredith and Nina will need the time to make the report happen.  
 
Schedule  
 

Nina will be on vacation with her family the week of January 9th through  
January 16th.  With the timing of Christmas and New Yearôs being what it 
was, there were few days in which all Pooleys were able to be home when 
Nina wasnôt working this Holiday break (three actually ï the Monday after 
Christmas and the Saturday before New Yearôs and the Monday after New 
Yearôs). So the Pooley family will be taking a few days before school  
schedules resume for the semester.  
The Rev. Anne Fowler will be with you at St. Bartôs for January 15th. It just 
so happens that she is featured in this article in the PPH, that I had wanted to 
share with you, in case you havenôt seen it already. Itôs good news, in a quiet 
sanctuary, sometimes what we offer is NOT about the numbers. I just wanted 
to say that out loud. Click HERE for a link to the article. 

 Saint Bartholomewôs Episcopal Church   

~ The Reverend Dr. Nina R. Pooley, Rector ~ January 2017 

Manifest 
We are, in a sense, a manifestation 
of Christ in the world; we, who  
are the Body of Christ, are a  
manifestation, an epiphany of 
Christ in the world and to the 
world. We are animated by his 
love active in us; we embody the 
grace and truth Christ incarnates in 
the world. And more. 
      -Br. Mark Brown 

http://www.pressherald.com/2017/01/01/what-happens-when-youre-the-only-one-who-shows-up-to-church/


Happy New Year!! 
From the Pooleys: 
Ken, Nina, Channing and Mackenzie, 
Joon, Ted & Bennett, Finn 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
May 2017 bring you moments of wonder and joy, grace and peace, and time in 
beautiful places. (Finn recommends the beach!) 

Office Hours:  

Tuesday ðThursday  

9am - 3pm  
Phone: 846-9244  

www.stbartsyarmouth.org   
 

 

Rector  

  The Rev. Dr. Nina R. Pooley 

  nina@stbartsyarmouth.org 

 

Music Director  

  Mr. John Corrie 
 

Education Coordinator  

   Kerry Mansir 
 

2015 Vestry Officers  

   Senior Warden - Jean Burr 

   Junior Warden - John Duncan 

   Clerk - Harriet Davis 

   Treasurer - Tom Hyndman 

   Asst. Treasurer - Gary Sylvester 
 

Vestry Members  

Lindsay Dickerson 

Ann Donaghy 

Rob Hunt 

Anne Jacobs 

Janice Jaffe 

Peter Sillin 
 

Human Resources Committee  

    Weesie Barton 

    Peter Chandler 

    Dennis Fitzgibbons 
 

Pastoral Care Committee  

 Imelda Schaefer  781-4093 

 John Perkins   847-3194 
 

 Memorial Garden  

    Liza Chandler  846-9432 

    Margaret Betts  784-5676 
 

 Buildings & Grounds  

    Bill Macleod 

    Joe Michaud 
 

Administrative Assistant  

Meredith Mazur  

admin@stbartsyarmouth.org 
 

 

http://www.stbartsyarmouth.org/
mailto:nina@stbartsyarmouth.org
mailto:admin@stbartsyarmouth.org


 

For all who have commended themselves to our prayers; for our  
families, friends, and neighbors; that being freed from anxiety, they  
may live in joy, peace, and health, we pray to you O Lord.            
                          (BCP, Prayers of the People, Form V, 391) 

We ask that you especially pray for:    
Steph; Susan; David; Lisa; Mary Ann; Hartley; Sam; Dave; Joy;  
Brady; Bobby; Amy; Charles; Nancy; Betty; Kellan; Carole; Ryan;  
Alexander; Nat; Michelle; Will; Sally; Jim; Kit and Lee; Talie; Tyler;  
Pat; Georgette and Roger; Ellie; Matthew; Meredith C; and Becky.  

10am Altar guild is responsible for clean up after the 
service and cleaning the used linens at home. Training 
will be provided. 
 

Lectors read the first and second lessons of the day. 
The lessons are emailed during the week prior. 
 

Ushers greet people, hand out bulletins and hymnals, 
help with offering. Responsibility list supplied with 
schedule. 
 

Altar Flowers volunteers needed for the second half 
of the year to provide the arrangements for the altar.  
 

Counters work in pairs to tally the weekly offering. 
 

Coffee Hour Hosts work in pairs making coffee and 
supplying snacks. Instruction manual supplied. 
 

If you would like to add your name to be included in 
a rotation for one of these duties please contact the 
office, 846-9244 or admin@stbartsyarmouth.org. 

 

January 29th 
following the  

10am Worship Service  

 

St. Bartholomewôs  
Episcopal Church  

mailto:admin@stbartsyarmouth.org


 

Save the date! Our next volunteer date is Tuesday, February 21. 
 

We really appreciate your donations. Currently winter gear (gloves, 

mittens, hats, boots, scarves, and coats) is still in high ódemand. You 
may drop off items anytime in the double-doored closet under the 
stairs. We pickup and deliver items on a weekly basis. 

Please remember that donations of clothing should be seasonally appropriate, clean 
and in good condition (no tears or stains). Please take those items to Goodwill.  
 

Any questions, contact Linda Draper at 829-6592,  ldraper@maine.rr.com or  
Pam Hobson at 671-6254, pamhobson@maine.rr.com.    We'd love to have you join us. 
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    Afternoon Handwork & Tea 
   
Our group will gather to work  
on handwork projects while  
enjoying tea and cookies in the 
Chapel from 3-4:30pm on the 
following Thursdays for the 
first half of the new year:   
 

 January 19 
 February 2 & 16 
 March 2 & 16 
 April 6 & 20 
 May 4 & 18 
 

This group welcomes all ages, stages & abilities  
of handwork and crafters. 
  
Come enjoy some good tea, good cookies and good  
conversation as you work on your favorite craft  
project.  
 
If you have any questions, contact Liza Chandler,  
846-9432.  

About our Snow/Inclement Weather Policy: 
 

Our Snow/Inclement Weather Policy - The most difficult thing about deciding 
whether or not to hold services when there is a chance that the weather will be  
questionable is worrying that someone is going to get hurt trying to get to church.  
If you look out your door and have any concerns about being able to get to church 
safely because of weather, please stay home. We will raise prayers to God on behalf 
of the people of St. Bart's and we will know that you are safe. When I make the  
decision to hold church even though winter is being winter, I depend on your good 

judgment. Whenever possible that decision about cancellation is made as early as we can, usually on Saturday 
evening. If we decide we need to cancel church services, we will post cancellation information on the outgoing 
phone message and on the website, and with Channels 6, 8 and 13, as well as send an email to the parish. If you 
are scheduled for a particular duty every effort will be made to get in touch with you beyond the óall parishô 
email.  
 

If you are not receiving the weekly e-bulletin or the monthly newsletter please let the office know so that 
we can add you to our óall parishô email system. Thanks. 
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